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President’s Message -                                                                                                                                                  
Our next general meeting will be on August 3, 2021 at 7pm.  Meetings are held at Jackson’s Cafeteria, 
1453 E. Franklin Blvd, Gastonia.  You are not required to eat to attend our meetings, but Jackson’s 

has really good country cooked food, so come early and join us. 

 I hope each of you are staying hydrated and checking the tire pressure on your tires before you ride.  If 
you missed our annual Independence Day Ride, you missed a nice ride with a great bunch of folks. July was 
a very busy month for all of the local biker organizations.  Rides and events took center stage every weekend 
from our Independence Day Ride, The Gaston County Shrine Club Ride, The Carolina Thunder I Remember 
Click Ride and the Breast Cancer Car & Bike Show.  We sure are a very busy biker community compared to 
larger counties in this state.  And that’s a good thing.  We are all involved even though we belong to different 
organizations.  That coming together to support each other is also a  rare thing in other parts of the state.  To 
say we are unique is an understatement.  In most areas, groups don’t even speak to each other much less 
support each other’s events.  I sure hope we don’t ever lose that here in Gaston County.  Don’t you think that 
would be a terrible thing to happen?   

 July was also a very busy month for me.  I’m a big time vegetable gardener and with all the very hot and 
dry weather, my garden needed extra attention with water.  I love to grow vegetables that I can or freeze.  I 
also told myself that when my Mother wasn’t able to do a garden anymore, I would NOT do one ever again.  
It’s funny how after her death I became just like her about gardening.  Of course she would come to me in my 
dreams and tell me that gardening would be good for me and she sure was right.  It’s hard but very satisfying 
work.  To cook food for your family that you actually produced yourself is very satisfying plus it’s good for you.  
I will say that I firmly believe in global warming because every year the temperature seems to get hotter and 
hotter which makes it very hard on the vegetables.  Been thinking about changing my garden site from sun to 
part shade.  Now I just got to talk Peewee into preparing a new space for it.  

 A sad note for all area bikers.  Double Barrel Saloon has closed.  Jodie & Eddie have been very good to 
the Gaston CBA.  We’ve ended our Polar Bear Run there for the last several years.  And everyone seemed to 
enjoy their bike nights.  We wish them the very best in their future endeavors.   It’s sad to see a friendly biker 
establishment close because some bars or saloons really don’t like us and I for one don’t understand that. 

 We’ve lost several area bikers since the beginning of the year.  Some were CBA members and some not. I 
really hope each of you are being careful and watching out for all those distracted drivers out there.  I was 
taking Todd back to the group home this past Sunday and I was shocked at the number of drivers I saw who 
were texting and driving on Franklin.  None were paying very much attention to the traffic—just to the phones. 
I’ve also seen a lot of grass on the road this summer.  If you encounter someone mowing grass and they are 
blowing it on the road, take the time to stop and just make the statement—”do you want to kill me?”  Be nice 
but let them know that grass is like black ice to us.  Also let them know (in a very nice way) that they could be 
held responsible if someone wrecks on their grass.  We know that not everyone will comply but just maybe 
one will.   It never hurts to ask.   

 We are going to need some workers at Creekside this year.  The Southern Gentlemen need workers at 
the gate.  If you can work a couple of hours on Friday afternoon or Saturday—please let Brian (Spyder) or me 
know.   Our information is on the officer’s page.           

   This year is now over one-half over and we seem to be stuck exactly where we were last year except we 
do have more freedom then we did last year. Some of us took (or take) the Covid pandemic seriously and 
some don’t.  No matter how you feel about it, there has been a lot of deaths and severe sickness from this 
terrible virus.  I sincerely hope all of you stay healthy and not one of it’s victims.  

                      Ride safe during this very busy season—Jill 



  

 Gaston County CBA / Meeting Minutes /July 6, 2021 

Meeting was held at Jackson’s Cafeteria with the meeting being called to order by Jill Stillwell at 7:00 pm. 

Pete led us in prayer and Jill led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.                                                                                    

President (Jill Stillwell) – Jill welcomed and thanked everyone for coming to the meeting.  Thanks to 

Jackson’s Cafeteria.  Please remember to silence or turn off your phones.                                                               

Legislation – Please take the time to go to the MRF’s legislative section to keep up with what is happen-

ing in Washington and to contact your representatives regarding several Federal issues.  Your input is 

very important and only takes a few minutes.                                                                                                       

CBA and Other Area Events (Gabby) – Gabby read the list.  See the Events section of the newsletter 

for the list.                                                                                                                                                 

Newsletter –   Anyone can submit articles of motorcycle interest for the newsletter.  Just remember to 

site your source and include a link if possible.  Items for the newsletter are due to Jill Stillwell by the 15th 

each month (jillstillwell@bellsouth.net).                                                                                                            

Vice President (Gabby) – Rusty Rabbit in Dallas will be our newest sponsor.  Gabby and Brian are also 

working on some other sponsors.                                                                                                                      

Secretary (Donna Barnett) – We have 329 members (265 renewals, 64 Life).  Please let Donna know if 

you have changes to your contact information (address, phone, or email) (deb2334@yahoo.com) or if you 

need a new membership packet.  You can save the chapter up to $25/year by receiving the newsletter 

online.  Renewals are included in the CBA emails, the monthly newsletter and members being notified 

through the US Postal Service and emails.  Memberships: single - $20, couple - $30.  Motion made and 

approved to accept the June minutes as they were published in the July newsletter.                                                                

Treasurer (Pete McGinnis) – Pete read the reports.  Motion made and approved to accept the report.  

Please contact Pete if you want more information about the details or want copies of the reports.                               

Master Sergeant at Arms/Road Captain (Brian) – Currently working on routes for some Sunday 

rides.  One of the rides will be to the Fred Sims Chapel – watch for more details.  This is the outdoor 

chapel that has the amazing view with the cross.                                                                                               

MSAP  – Please let one of our officers know if you are interested in being the MSAP Director.                               

Products – “Watch for Motorcycles” yard signs are $5 each.  Patches are also available for purchase.  

New shirts are $15 each and old shirts are $5 each.  Polar Bear Run shirts are $15 each and the proceeds 

from these shirts is being donated to St. Judes (Mickey’s family chose the charity) so please buy a shirt. 

Old Business – 

2021 Ride Dates (Freedom Ride – September 11) 

Ride rates: different rates for CBA members vs. non-members.  Non-member rate includes a 1 yr mem-

bership (members $15/one, $25/two; non-members $20/one, $30/two) 

Motorcycle Profiling link on the state CBA page (it is under the “More” tab on the top right hand side of 

the page and is the last item under the tab).  https://www.cba-abatenc.org/report-

profilingdiscrimination.html.   There is also a link (report discrimination) on the front page of our web-

site www.gastoncountycba.com. 

The area groups are being asked to provide 2-3 people each to help run the top gate at Creekside in the 

fall (Sept. 17th after lunch and Sept. 18th starting around 10 am).  The more people there are to work 

the shorter the shift.  Please let us know if you can help. 

Vicky from “Off the Streets Program” discussed their Hygiene for the Homeless campaign for 2022.  Their 

Motorcycle Show is set for June 5, 2022 from 10am to 1 pm.  Watch for more information in the com-

ing months. 

Meeting of the Minds will be in Atlanta, Georgia September 23-25.  We will determine at the July meeting 

how many we can send.  We will also need volunteers of those who go to work while at the MOTM.  

CBA/ABATE of NC is responsible for volunteers to work.  We voted to not spend over $1200 to send 2 

people.  This covers gas, hotel for 3 nights, and registration.                                 (continued next page) 

mailto:jillstillwell@bellsouth.net
mailto:deb2334@yahoo.com
https://www.cba-abatenc.org/report-profilingdiscrimination.html
https://www.cba-abatenc.org/report-profilingdiscrimination.html
http://www.gastoncountycba.com


  

 

Pete brought up that his grandsons scout troop helped place flags on the headstones of military 

personnel.  It was estimated that over 5000 flags were placed on the graves.  Pete made a 

motion for the CBA to donate $200 to the VFW’s flag fund.  A second motion was made and a 

vote by a raise of hands was taken.  The motion passed.  UPDATE: The VFW was able to pur-

chase 225 flags with our donation. 

New Business – 

Nominations for the State Board of Directors (BOD) will close at the July 17th meeting.  Mailing/

emailing of nominations has closed.  The only nominations allowed at the state meeting will be 

in-person nominations.  Please make sure the person you are nominating is willing to accept. 

Nominations for chapter officers for 2022 will be due at the September General Meeting.  Please 

speak with Jill, Pete, Gabby or Donna if you are interested in running and they can give you all 

of the information you need about the various positions.  The info will also be available in an 

upcoming newsletter. 

We need to schedule a date for Cindy Hodges of the MRF to come speak at a general meeting.  

We decided the August or September meeting.  UPDATE:  Donna spoke to Cindy at the CBA 

state meeting to schedule her speaking to us.  Cindy will be at the August General Meeting.  

Please make plans to attend so that you can learn more about the MRF and ask questions. 

Other Business – None 

Close Meeting – Motion made and passed to adjourn meeting with Pete leading us in closing prayer.  

The meeting adjourned at 7:41 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Donna Barnett, Secretary 

 

   Blue Ridge HD 

C:/Users/Administrator.FOSTER-3360/Documents/Blue Ridge Harley Davidson.pub
http://blueridgehd.com/


  

 Hello everyone, 

 

 Every month part of being a CBA officer is writing a article for our newsletter.. Sometimes, yes EVEN ME strug-

gles to find something to write about.. My mind wonders in so many directions.. Getting some not so good news 

about My Daddy was so not what I wanted to hear today, tomorrow or any day.. I walked to the mailbox as I do 

every day, pulling out a returned Father's Day card that I sent to my Daddy. Immediately pulling the Postal sticker 

off that said (Return to sender, Attempted - Not known, Unable to Forward, Return to Sender)..Yes, I had the right 

address. So what's happened. I called couldn't get him. Texted his wife to have him call me. He did, his voice was 

weak. He got her on the phone putting it on speaker. First I asked what's up with the card being returned. They 

had moved from Charleston SC to Savannah GA in MAY!! And no one bothered to tell me! Little did I know. 

 A lot has went on since December last year. He was taking Ambien for sleep..Well I know personally what 

crazy things people do when taking Ambien, as I was on it many years ago for deprived sleep. Well Daddy gets up 

goes out the door at 2 am in his jockeys, wonders 3 blocks down the road, finds a porch with some pillows to 

cover himself to try and get warm, it was 22 degrees!!! Sets the homeowners alarm off, police and ambulance ar-

rive, take him to the hospital where he had frost bite toes, very low blood pressure and had a stroke.  "They kept 

this from me." 

 In May they were visiting her children and grandchildren in Savannah, he has another bout with very low blood 

pressure among other things now diagnosed with dementia, hospital stay 8 days!!  "They kept this from me." 

 When he was released they go look at a house in Savannah, (did I say this house has 3 bedrooms, 3 bath-

rooms) but it's just in one level!  And just the 2 of them.  Buy it! Go back to Charleston to pack. Sell their house 

within a few days.  I'm just finding this all out. After all he's 91 years old. A Private person.. She says he didn't 

want me to know or to worry . THAT'S MY DADDY your talking about—I have a right to know.. 

Their life is forever gonna change. He walks with a walker now, security is installed to the house, so he can't go on 

another escapade. 

 Anyone who knows me, knows I'm a Daddy's girl!! 

 After this phone call, I cried all day.. Knowing that day is going to come.. How do you prepare yourself for de-

mentia to set in where the phone calls are less and for one day not knowing me.  And the day the inevitable 

comes? 

 I had planned on a visit soon..Their taking one day at a time ..SHE said, will see~ 

 Seriously, this is My Daddy. 

 If it's not to much to ask PLEASE send up some prayer's.. 

 Your probably saying.. (what does any of this have to do with CBA or motorcycles?) 

Nothing...it's just another chapter of my life. Sometimes we take life for granite, We are so not promised tomorrow. 

Hug your family and friends every chance you get because in this world we live in it could be your last one. 

 

I'll leave you with this to ponder... 

  

Life is Short ~ Grudges are a waste of happiness. Laugh when you can. Apologize when you should. And let go of 

what you can't change. Love deeply and forgive quickly. 

Life is too short to be anything but Happy. 

 

Ride safe y'all. 

Gabby  



  

 

 

We welcome a new sponsor to the Gaston CBA 

family.  The Rusty Rabbit is located at 104 E. 

Main St., Dallas.  It’s a small place but big in 

hospitality especially to the bikers in this area.  

They have a great bike night every Wednesday 

plus a lot of other events on their schedule.   So 

if you are looking for a place to hang out—check 

them out!   
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 PLACES THAT DO NOT ALLOW                                                                                                      

COLORS OR PATCHES                                                                                                                   

 B & J’s BBQ, Gastonia                                                                                                                                               
 Whiskey Mill, Bessemer City & Gastonia locations                                                                                             
 Hooters, Gastonia                                                                                                                                                 
 Cherokee Grill, Kings Mtn.                                                                                                                                       
 Iconz Bar & Grill, Gastonia                                                                                                                                       
 Rockhouse Tavern, Gastonia                                                                                                                            
 Friends Bar & Grill, Belmont                                                                                                                                                    
 Tony’s Bar, Charlotte                                                  
 Quillies, Lincolnton                                                                                                                  
 Smokin Aces, Cherryville  

 

The places we have listed above that DO NOT support the wearing of patches or colors in their 
establishment.  We believe this should not be a factor when we are only there to support their 

business.  

DO NOT     
ENTER  

STOP! 

 

2021 State CBA Legislative Agenda 

Our main focus for the 2021 long session will be - 

Anti-Profiling  

Equal Access to parking facilities built with taxpayer funds – we will reintroduce this bill  

Grass clippings on the roadways  

We will monitor legislation for anything that may come up regarding motorcyclists and we will be 
supportive of the groups pursuing “Hands free NC” legislation.  We will monitor lane filtering/splitting 
in the states where legislation has been passed. 

MRF High Priority 2021 Legislative Agenda 

Profiling: Continue pursuit of the House anti-profiling resolution mirroring the Senate version that 
passed unanimously. Build momentum for inclusion of anti-profiling language in other legisla-
tion. 

Renewable Fuels: Advocate for targeted changes to the Renewable Fuel Standard (RFS). 

Autonomous Vehicles: Advocate and monitor any legislation or regulations related to motorcycles 
concerning connected and autonomous vehicles. 

Emission Regulations: Engage the EPA & Congress on any activity related to motorcycle emission 
regulations. 

Definition of a Motorcycle: Educate policymakers and advocate for change to current definition, that 
better reflects the current two- and three-wheel motorcycle landscape. 

Crash Avoidance: Continue to promote the theme of crash avoidance versus safer crashing urging 
NHTSA and the DOT to focus on crash prevention and rider education. 

Helmet Laws: Oppose any mandatory federal helmet, apparel or conspicuity standards. 

Black Box: Pursue legislative language that any collected or available vehicle data is the property of 
the consumer and in which the consumer has the choice to opt-out of having their personal data 
communicated to interested parties. 

Surface Transportation Reauthorization (Highway Bill): Advocate and pursue legislative efforts that 
impact motorcyclists in the Highway Bill, now set to expire in 2021. 

 



  

 
   We can’t accomplish our goals in Raleigh without your support.                                        

     Please renew  today.  Thank you.                                                                   
RENEWALS FOR October 2020— August 2021 

 

November 2020 
Scott Carrigan 
Randy Brooks 
Jackson Ray 
Mike Campellone 
December 2021 
Paul Brock 
Roger Carpenter  
Jamie Carter 
Travis Greene 
Robert Martin 
Douglas Morris 
Shawn Smith 
Brandon Stevens 
David & Cindy Childress 
Galvin Clinton Bolen 
Kenneth Engelhardt 
Jason Bentley 
January 2021 
Jody & Ann Eudy 
Hugh Teague 
Tommy & Megan Pardo 
Brad Chester 
Wesley South 
Angela South 
February 2021 
Billy & Angie Starnes 
Mark & Crystal Ward 
March 2021 
Brandon Phillips 
Tina Cook 
James Wilkie 
Justin Burgess                             

Reggie Graham 
Melissa Lovingood 
 April 2021 
Jeff & Miranda Willard 
Timothy & Lisa Lancaster 
Ronald "Ronnie" Jenkins 
Kent & Sandra Bishop 
Timothy Wix 
Bob Bynum 
Darrell Burris   
Kristina Wyatt 
                                     

May 2021 
David Lutz 
Dale Haskins & Cathy Farrar 
June 2021                                       
Gary Miess                                                           
Beth Landis                                                   
Rob & Sherri Robinson                                      
Jack J. "Diceman" Weisberger                     
Lisa Downie                                                   
Chris Shope / Kris Shupikng                    
Josh & Lindsay Summey                         
Rick & Brandy Allen Jr.   
July 2021                                                   
Stacie Howard                                                               
Jonathan Willard 
August 2021 
William "Willie" Grier 
Darlene McAbee 
Louie Morico 
Billy Joe Atkins III 
Alicia Kiebzak     
 

 

 

Is your name on this page?  Or did you lapse before May 2020?  If so we need you to renew to-

day!  It doesn’t matter if you belong to another organization or club, every biker needs to     be-

long to the CBA.  We are the only organization in NC that represents approximately 200,000 bik-

ers in the General Assembly.   If you know someone on this page, please encourage them to re-

new. Also if you have any ideas on how to retain our members, please let us know.    

Memberships can be renewed via PayPal using the CBA’s website: www.gastoncountycba.com; by mailing it 

to Gaston County CBA, PO Box 22, Lowell, NC 28098, at any event where the CBA is set up or in person at 

http://www.gastoncountycba.com


  

 

                                          GASTON CBA & AREA EVENTS  
August 3 @ 7pm—Gaston CBA General Meeting @ Jackson’s Cafeteria                                                     
August 13-15 CBA/ABATE of NC State Party @ Rider’s Roost Motorcycle Campground.                                             
August 21 – 5th Annual Travlin Light Steeplechase Ride, Reg. 8am-8:45am @ Catawba Heights Baptist 
Church, FREE                                                                                                                                                                      
August 27-28 – Jaceman Run, CCIB Land – 1596 Racepath Church Rd Mooresboro, first bike out 10am 
(Saturday), $15/one, $25/two riders.                                                                                                                                      
September 4 – Swap Meet @ Indian Motorcycle, contact Amanda to set up – everyone is welcome                                    
September 4 – GOC Car & Bike Show, Bessemer City, 12pm-4pm (rain date 9/5/2021)                                                   
September 7 – CBA General Meeting 7pm – Jackson’s Cafeteria                                                                                
September 11 – Gaston CBA Annual Freedom Ride, Route 55 Country Store & Grill                                                        
September 17-19 – Creekside Bike Rally                                                                                                                            
September 23-25 – MRF Meeting of the Minds (MOTM), Atlanta Ga 

October 23rd—CBA/ABATE of NC 50th Anniversary Party (location will be posted later) 

AREA BIKE NIGHTS  

Tuesday:  Cleveland County CBA (every other week) - Shelby VFW Post 4066                                                                                                                                       
Wednesday:  Rusty Rabbit, Dallas                                                                                                                 

Thursday:  Winner’s Circle, Gastonia                                                                                                               

 



  

 



  

 

 

We want to give a BIG welcome to another 

new sponsor to our family.  If you love         

antiques, you will love this place.  From glass 

wear to furniture—it’s all here.  Also if you 

have things that you would like to sell, con-

tact them.   Really good selection on every-

thing from glassware to furniture.   



  

 



  

 

Who We Are is Who We Were                                                              
(Reprinted from The Masterlink—August 2021) 

We understand now, we've been made to understand, and to embrace the under�standing that who we 

are is who we were.” – John Quincy Adams  

When President Adams spoke those words, he was arguing before the United States Supreme Court, 

long after his time in the White House had passed. The case being heard was to determine the fate of 

insurrectionists aboard the Spanish slave ship ‘Amistad’ in 1839. The insurrectionists were captive Afri-

cans, being transported to the United States to be sold as slaves.  

Arguing in favor of freeing the Africans, Adams referenced the Declaration of Independence, which reads 

in part:  

 ‘We hold these truths to be self-evident, that all men are created equal, that they are endowed by 

their Creator with certain unalienable Rights, that among these are Life, Liberty and the pursuit of Happi-

ness.--That to secure these rights, Governments are instituted among Men, deriving their just powers 

from the consent of the governed….  

When Adams said ‘who we are is who we were’ he was talking about the importance of looking back into 

our past, remembering what is really important to us as Americans. While some people will argue that 

the founding principles laid out in the Declaration of Independence and the U.S. Constitution and are no 

longer valid, that the changing nature of our world precludes any lasting adherence, many of us believe 

those principles are as valid and inviolate today as they ever were. 

If you’ve seen the film ‘Amistad’ or if you know the story, you know that Adams and the other members 

of the legal team were successful in obtaining the freedom of the Africans. No small feat considering the 

political machinery of the day. 

That understanding of ‘who we are is who we were’ will always be relevant when we’re faced with those 

who would take away our freedom in the belief that government, not the governed, should decide what 

is best for the people. 

In the motorcyclists’ rights movement, our core values haven’t changed.  For more than fifty years we 

have remained true to our founding principles. Some people think of us only as ‘the helmet law people’, 

and while we are as opposed to mandatory helmet laws as we have ever been, we are so much more 

than that. We work with like-minded elected officials and governmental agencies to promote motorcy-

cling. Since the inception of motorcycle safety training, motorcyclists’ rights organizations have been 

among the strongest proponents of rider education and safety programs. We fight unfair insurance provi-

sions targeting motorcycling. We stand up for motorcycling businesses and our right to safely modify our 

machines. We never stop monitoring state and federal legislation for any bill that affects motorcyclists, 

and we always take a principled stand, regardless of who we’re going up against. And we win. The Mo-

torcycle Riders Foundation, alongside our partner organizations, those who continue working to preserve 

and protect motorcycling, will always remember; ‘Who we are is who we were’.  

https://mrf.org/join-the-mrf/ 

https://mrf.org/join-the-mrf/


  

 

 



  

 

 

       We have NEW Look Twice Save A Life signs  
available for $5.  You can  purchase one or more at 
our runs or at our general meetings.  Just let us 
know where you want to pick one up so we will have 
it for you. We’ve had members & friends to be hurt in 
wrecks so buy a sign to put in your yard.   

1799  Hwy 55 West, Clover SC 29710 

803 222-4800 

 

   CBA & Polar Bear Run T-shirts available for men & 
ladies for $15.  You can purchase them at our runs or 
at the general meetings.  Just let us know what size 
and where you want to pick one up so we will have it  
for you.   



  

 



  

 



  

 

2021 GASTON CBA OFFICERS                                                                                                                                 

If you have any questions, suggestions or complaints concerning                                                                    

YOUR Chapter, please contact your officers.                                    

 

MASTER SERGEANT AT ARMS & 
Road Captain                                    

Brian “Spyder” Webb                                                       
704 914-7578                                                                 

brianw21@ymail.com                                            

 

 

 

VICE-PRESIDENT 
Cathy “Gabby” Mintz 
704 868-4688  
ncharleygurl@yahoo.com 

PRESIDENT & EDITOR OF THE 
GASTON NEWS & REPORT 
Jill Stillwell 
704 913-7284 
jillstillwell@bellsouth.net 
 

SECRETARY: 
Donna Barnett 
704 287-4309 
secretary.gaston.cba@gmail.com 
 
TREASURER: 
Pete McGinnis  
704 616-7152 
mcginnis.pete@gmail.com 

 

Gaston CBA Treasurer’s Report 
June 2021 

 
Beginning Balance :     $ 4,318.76 
      Income: 
   $   30.00  Membership 
   $   50.00 Products 
       $ 200.00     Seed Money Return                           
                                     Total Income:   $ 280.00 
Expenses: 
    $     105.75   Trailer Tag 
        $     200.00   VFW Donation for Flags 
        $     100.00   MRF Membership 
        $     111.07   Newsletter Printing 
        $     105.00   Newsletter Postage 
        $     149.79   Software update 
        $       62.48   20% State—Spring Fling 
                                                               
      Total Expenses:           $  834.09  
 
PayPal Balance:        $ 3,084.56 
 
Ending Bank Balance                             $  3,764.67 
Pay Pal Balance               $  3,084.56 
Outstanding Checks (Total)      ($      50.00) 
 
Overall Total                                            $  6,799,23 
 
Respectfully submitted by Pete McGinnis, Treasurer  
f you have any questions concerning this report or you 
would like a printed copy of this report, please contact 
Pete McGinnis (information below).  

SERGEANT AT ARMS      Griz Tench         Ronnie Warren         
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